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In This Issue 
Gastric Ulcers: Too Often a Man-Made Disease 

You Can Help Find Our 2021 Sponsors! 
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PCHA ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 

 There will be a Board of Directors/General Membership meeting on Friday       
evening September 10th following the Practice Session 

 Nominations for slate of officers and directors 
 Up-date on Circuit Finals 
 Any other business to be brought forth at the meeting 

 Appalachian Circuit Finals 
 Hosted by PCHA 
 October 22,23,24  at Dream Park New Jersey 
 3 day event due to potential number of participants, 2 go rounds 

per class for finals 
 Pre entry required by October 10th 
 Questionnaire below: please complete and return a copy to Bill 

Stein.  These will also be distributed at the September show. 
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Rt. 130 South along the Delaware River and 
Raccoon Creek in Logan Township, New Jersey.   

Sept 11th - 12th, 2021 - PCHA 
Keystone Horse Center, Bloomsburg, PA 

Sept 25th & 26th, 2021 -  
Roy Bauer, Elkins, WV 

Oct 2021 date TBD -  
JMJ Farm, Lewisburg, WV 

Oct 22nd - 24th, 2021 - PCHA/NCHA 
Dream Park, Logan Township, New Jersey 

Oct 22 & 24 PCHA/NCHA 

Oct 23 NCHA Appalachian Circuit finals 

 

Register for PCHA shows online:  

pchacutting.com/showinfo 
On-site registration is also available 

 
Barb Schulte & Sandy Collier 

Online Education Available 
Take the opportunity this winter to see videos and read blogs 
BarbraSchulte.com      SandyCollier.com    BeUnstoppable.us 

Barb & Sandy Clinics 
Sept. 28 - 20, 2021: Brasada Ranch, Powell Butte, OR 

Barb & Sandy Retreat 
Nov. 4-7, 2021: Ride & Rejuvenate, Red Cliffs Lodge, Moab UT 

Barb & Sandy both have additional clinics & retreats. 
Sandy’s judging schedule is also posted on her website. 

Hard Work 
Dedication 

And 
A Positive Mental Attitude 

Is a Way of Life 
 

SandyCollier.com 



PCHA Newsletter August 2021  page 4 

One of the most important aspects of learning a new horse discipline is 

good training. These trainers will help get you off to a good start and/or 

keep you going & growing. 

 

Sutliff Performance Horses is a professional training venue with an atmosphere of camaraderie.  
Offers training, showing, lessons, sales, and farrier services.  
Andy Sutliff 
Hamburg Pennsylvania     on Facebook    sut459@aol.com     484.955.1881 
 

 

Diamond C Farm Paul and Cindy Wasyln offer a wide variety of services - from training and show-
ing your cutting horse to lay-ups for your injured horse; from stall or field board to standing your breed-
ing stallion.   
Rixeyville Virginia     diamondcfarm.com & on Facebook    diamondcharm@hughes.net     540.219.1502  
 

 
Kent Stough Cutting Horses 

Frederick Maryland     240.277.6404  
 
 
 
 

Duncan Cutting Horses 

Grady Duncan 
540.247.7744  
 

 
Bauer Cutting Horses 

Bauer Cutting Horses is a horse training facility that specializes in the development and training of 
cutting horses. Other services offered include, but are not limited to: beginner, youth, amateur and non
-pro instruction (general riding and cutting), sales, and stallion promotion.  
Roy & Rhonda Bauer     
North Central West Virginia     bauercuttinghorses.com  & on Facebook     304.841.2700  

 
Jim McDonough Cutting Horses 
Training and Showing. NCHA Professional Trainer on site cattle & lessons. 
Jim McDonough 
Orange Virginia     on Facebook     540.522.6821  
 
 

Nave Cutting Horses 

At Nave Cowhorses, we’re committed to encouraging clients to learn and grow continuously.  
Our philosophy reflects this commitment to being a student of our sport, not just a participant.  
Browse our website to learn more, and get in touch if you have any questions.  
Andrew Nave 
Everett Pennsylvania     Navecowhorses.com & on Facebook     814. 327.1264  

 
JC Cutting Horses 

Come visit us at the farm and learn about No Stress Horsemanship TM. This system allows horse and 
rider to reach their full potential. Visit our website to learn more.  
John Costa 
Boyertown Pennsylvania  www.jccuttinghorse.com & on Facebook   jccutters2@aol.com   484.467.3789 

http://www.cuttinghorsecentral.com/
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Aaep.org article “Equine Gastric Ulcers: Special Care and Nutrition ” by By Scott R. McClure, DVM, PhD, Diplomate ACVS, Diplo-
mate ACVSMR  

Equine gastric ulcers can affect any horse at any age. Up to 90 percent of racehorses and 60 percent of show horses, as well as 
non-performance horses and even foals are affected by equine gastric ulcers. These are the result of the erosion of the lining of 
the stomach due to a prolonged exposure to the normal acid in the stomach. Unlike ulcers in humans, bacteria do not appear to 
cause equine gastric ulcers. Horses are designed to be grazers with regular intake of roughage. Since the horse’s stomach con-
tinually secretes acid, gastric ulcers can result when the horse is not eating regularly due to there being less feed to neutralize 
the acid.   

The horse’s stomach is divided into two parts. The bottom part is glandular and secretes acid and has a protective coating to 
keep it from being damaged by acid.  Ulcers do occur in the glandular portion of the stomach, but this is less common.  The top 
portion of the stomach is designed for mixing of the contents of the stomach and does not have as much protection from the 
acid. This is the most common place to find gastric ulcers.  

Ulcers are often a man-made disease.  

 Stall confinement alone can lead to the development of gastric ulcers. Horses maintained without direct contact to other 
horses and horses kept and trained in urban areas are more likely to develop squamous gastric ulcers.  When horses are 
fed two times per day, the stomach is subjected to a prolonged period without feed to neutralize the acid. Furthermore, 
high-grain diets produce volatile fatty acids that can contribute to the development of ulcers.  

 Stress (both environmental and physical) can also increase the likelihood of ulcers.  

Treatment of ulcers is aimed at removing the predisposing factors and decreasing acid production.  

 When possible, horses should be allowed free-choice access to grass or hay.  

 Environmental factors also need to be addressed, which may include relationships with other horses or the horse’s job 
description.  

 Horses that must be stalled should be arranged so they can see and socialize with other horses as well as having constant 
access to forage. Some horses appear to enjoy having a ball or other object in the stall to occupy their time.  

 More frequent feedings help to buffer the acid in the stomach.  

 Decreasing types of grain that form the volatile fatty acids may help some horses. The energy from the grain can be re-
placed by using a feed higher in fat.  

 In horses with lower caloric needs, free-choice grass hay with the appropriate vitamin and mineral supplements will help.  

 Medication to decrease acid production is only necessary in horses showing clinical disease or when the predisposing fac-
tors cannot be removed, such as with some horses in race training or aggressive show campaigning.   

Prevention of ulcers is key. Limiting stressful situations, frequent feedings and free-choice access to grass or hay is imperative. 
This provides a constant supply of feed to neutralize the acid and stimulate saliva production, which is nature’s best antacid.   

In any case of suspected gastric ulcers, a qualified equine veterinarian should be consulted to determine the best course of 
action and treatment for the individual horse.  
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Christina Ocharzak was in the Mid-Atlantic Horse 
magazine! The article, titled “Look Ma! No Reins!” is 
in the August 2021 issue, and includes material from 
time with both Dave Phillips and Bill Stein.  

Dave talked with the author, “a complete newbie,” 
during a cutting show, explaining what was happen-
ing from before the rider entered the arena, to the 
nuances of a two minute cutting ride, to after the 
time was done. It’s quite an interesting read for any-
one new to the sport! 

Bill spoke of the careers and diversity of the people 
involved in cutting, and what first interested him in 
the sport.  

He also talked about the three tiers of cutting: The 
horse, the rider (the bond between them) and the 
cow.  “When you can finally put all three of these 
together: you, the horse, and the cow; then you 
have a great run.”  

Show management was another topic discusses, 
including how very many cows it takes to put one 
one show, and the work it takes to get it ready for all 
the riders. 
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As you know, we offer $499 added money classes each day in the Open, 

Non-Pro, 5K Novice and the 5K Nov NP, as well as $299 added in the 25K 

Nov and $200 added in the 50K Amateur and 25K NH NP.   

However, we CANNOT do this without our generous sponsors.    

We are extremely grateful to everyone who has sponsored us in the past, 

and we would love to continue growing our PCHA community!  

We offer a variety of sponsorship packages providing visibility and access 

to our PCHA events and members. This can include banners hung up at 

shows, social media shout outs (we have over 1.7k followers on Facebook 

alone), class naming rights, show announcements, or logo displays on the 

website and in our monthly newsletters. 

You can help PCHA grow our sponsor network by… 

 Reaching out to businesses you think would benefit from 

having their name in front of avid cutters, and horsemen.   

 Rounding up a few fellow members to jointly sponsor a class 

together.   

 Considering sponsorship of a class in honor of the memory 

of someone who inspired you – or inspired some of our cut-

ters throughout PCHA.   

Check out the various sponsorship opportunities and sign up to become a 

sponsor @   

https://www.pchacutting.com/sponsor-info 

President Andy Sutliff 
484-955-1881 

sut459@aol.com 

Vice President Jack Werner 
267-246-6511 

jcw@dejazzd.com 

Secretary Joanne Cote Thayer 
215-527-1826 

Joanne.Thayer@gmail.com 

Treasurer Bill Stein 
570-428-2765 

hws711@gmail.com 
 

Director At Large Dave Phillips 610-926-4810 

Board Members 

Voted in for New 2 year Term 

Sandra Brown 
610-745-6006 

Amara Hittinger 
610-984-3609 

Michelle Sterner McNutt 
570-617-5786 

Alise Melvin 
267-664-9992 

1 Year Remaining in Term 

Joe Costa 
215-679-2470 

Karlene Schlegel 
610-703-1693 

Shelly Casciato 
 610-827-9342     

Lyndra Bills 
215-206-4850 


